
 

 

 
 
 
 
Eindhoven, 9 January 2023 
 
 
 
 
To whom it concerns, 
  
The European Association for Endoscopic Surgery has been privileged to organise its annual 
congress at the ICE congress centre in Krakow, Poland, from 5 to 8 July 2022. 
  
Both in the selection process and in the preliminary stages of organising the most important annual 
event for our association, we were able to call on the knowledge and network of the Krakow 
Convention Bureau (KCB). 
  
Not only did we experience the KCB's cooperation as very courteous, we were also allowed to 
consult them at any time for advice and enjoyed their hospitality prior to our congress. 
  
The KCB reflects very well the warmth and professionalism of the city of Krakow and is worth 
recommending to anyone considering doing business in this pearl of Poland. 
 
  
 
 
Arjan Appel 
Executive director 


